
 


MARCH
Saturday, 1st
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 2nd
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service/Communion



Sunday School



CONGREGATIONAL MEETING

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

1:30 pm
Elijah’s Promise

6-8 pm

Junior & Senior Youth Group

Monday, 3rd
6:30 pm
Men of St. Paul’s

Wednesday, 5th
1:30 pm
Adult Bible Study

7:30 pm
Ash Wednesday Service
Thursday, 6th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Saturday, 8th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 9th    
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Sunday School 

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

Monday, 10th
7:30 pm
Consistory

Wednesday, 12th
1:00 pm
The Easter Experience
6:30 pm
Lenten Family Dinner
7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday, 13th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Saturday, 15th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 16th  

8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

6-8 pm

Junior & Senior Youth Group


FISH

Monday, 17th


FISH
Tuesday, 18th


FISH

Wednesday, 19th
1:00 pm
The Easter Experience 

6:30 pm
Lenten Family Dinner
7:30 pm
Confirmation Class



FISH

Thursday, 20th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal



FISH

****TIDINGS DEADLINE****

Friday, 21st


FISH

Saturday, 22nd
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal



FISH
2 pm

SYG – Miniature Golf Setup
6 pm

Miniature Golf Fundraiser

Sunday, 23rd
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

Monday, 24th
7:30 pm
Ministry Teams

Wednesday, 26th
1:00 pm
The Easter Experience 

6:30 pm
Lenten Family Dinner
7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday, 27th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Sunday, 30th
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service




Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

March 2014
Greetings,

March 1st is the 60th day of 2014.  The first 59 days have been rather unpleasant weather wise.  I don’t believe any of us had planned for such a rough start to 2014.
Speaking of plans, how are your other plans panning out?  Are you right where you planned to be with regards to your relationships, your career, your finances, your faith, etc.  Or are you thinking, plans, what plans?  I was supposed to make plans? I made resolutions! 
Let’s be honest New Year’s resolutions always seem doomed to fail leaving you with feelings of defeat.  Stop beating yourself up and feeling like a failure and start by making attainable goals for 2014.
Goals can be set anytime, and should be revised and revisited throughout the year.
Let me suggest setting individual and family goals.
An individual goal could be identifying a character trait you want to work at such as becoming more consistent, being more careful with your words, or some other virtue or fruit of the spirit to develop Family goals can consist of a variety of activities or some result we want to achieve to bring us closer and stronger as a Christ-centered family.
Allow me to suggest some goals that work for my family.
·  Plan a weekly/monthly family night. Finding time together is difficult with everyone’s busy schedule. Plan a night and THEN set aside your digital devices, and truly come together as a family. Plan a family movie night with popcorn, play board games, or lay around and be silly, but do it together.
· Sit together at the family dinner table. I am a big fan of the family dinner table. Growing up, we ate dinner together every 
night, and I truly believe it helped us stay close as a family unit to this day. I promise that as your children get older, the family dinner table becomes more and more important, and you will look forward to that time together, relish it, and one day look back on it fondly with a tear in your eye. Trust me on that!
·  Have a daily family devotion time. It's a consistent time each day that we come together to study God's Word, give prayer requests and praises, as well as discuss important family issues. As parents, we strive to pass our faith onto our children, and by spending time together in the Word each day, and making it a priority, we are passing on our love of the Lord to them by our examples - and that's the best way!
- Schedule consistent mom & dad date nights. Spending quality time together, just you and your spouse, is super important to the health of your family.
- Do a community service project together. Find a project that aligns with your family's passions, and serve in some area of need - either for a charity or nonprofit, or for an individual in need. The rewards are great when you bond together as a family during an activity like this!
So, go get some paper and gather the family and make some goals.
In Christ,
WORSHIP
March 2 - Communion
Scripture - Matthew 6:19-21,24-34
Sermon - Surrender
March 5
Ash Wednesday Service will be a combined service with the Methodist Church.  We are the host church. Service time is 7:30 pm
March 9 - Lent 
Scripture - John 13
Sermon - My Life Has a Purpose
March 16 - Lent
Scripture -
Sermon - 

March 23 - Lent
Scripture - John 20:30 - 21:19
Sermon - My Life Can Change
March 30 - Lent
Scripture - Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:10-18; 


4:14-16
Sermon - My Pain Is Understood
CONGREGATIONAL MEETING
Our annual meeting will be held on Sunday March 2nd, following worship.
COMMUNION 
OFFERING
March’s communion offering will be used to help defray the cost of hosting FISH Hospitality the week of March 16-22.
Communion 
Offerings
Feel Good by Helping Someone Out!!
Do you have a favorite charity that is near and dear to your heart? Are you aware of any local families who may be in need of assistance? If so, the Church Family and Spiritual Life ministry team is looking for suggestions of those who would benefit from our monthly communion offerings. Throughout the year the information (person/charity’s name, address etc.) may be given to Debbie Cheeseman during coffee hour or she can be contacted at either Dbcheese@aol.com or 732-254-0074.
PRAYER of the MONTH 
Lord, help me to remember that when it seems to be no way , You are there to make a way for me.  Heaven and earth will fade, but Your Word remains forever.  So I pray to You today to strengthen my faith.  I believe that for every storm that happens in my life, it is according to Your will and purpose. I know that You will deliver me out of it when I pray to You.
God’s Promise
And the prayer offered in faith will make the sick person well; the Lord will raise Him up.  If he has sinned, he will be forgiven. James 5:15[image: image1.wmf]
LENTEN FAMILY 
NIGHT DINNERS
Lenten family night dinners will begin  Wednesday, March 12.  Dinner will be served at 6:30pm.  It will be followed by a worship service.  

We need a head count for the purpose of food preparation.  So please sign up in church or call the church office.

SOUL DETOX
This is the theme of our Lenten Family Night worship services.  Since Lent is a season about sacrificing and giving up something.  The focus of our worship is giving up the hidden dangers in our lives.

Without even knowing it we are exposed to second hand toxins that poison our relationship with God and stunt our spiritual growth.

March 12 - Lethal Language

March 19 - Scare Pollution

March 26 - Radioactive Relationships

April 2 - Septics Thoughts

April 9 - Germ Warfare.

MEN OF ST. PAUL’S
All men of St. Paul’s church family are invited to join us on Monday, March 3rd at 6:30 pm for supper and fellowship.
FISH
Hospitality Program
Our Education Building will be home to the homeless the week of March 16th through 22nd.  
YOUR help is needed to:
    Unload the beds 
    Provide a dinner meal
    Transport residents to the shower
    Sleep over one night
Please speak to either Dawn Ramsen or Jeff Rumen.
STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT
In the March issue of Stewardship there is a brief article that focuses on the earth
and how God gave mankind dominion over it.
Think about it! God gave us the responsibility over this entire world. That is stewardship! We have been appointed caretakers of the entire planet and God expects us to take that task seriously. We normally think of stewardship as using our talents, our bodies, minds, and resources including the way we use money, especially on behalf of the church. Yet we also must not neglect caring for this God-given beautiful and bountiful earth. Christians and others who want to live in a clean beautiful earth have to do our part to make it so. How disheartening it is to see waste thrown from automobiles, houses with junk strewn across the yards, old buildings allowed to fall apart, homes almost hidden by high weeds, cans and bottles piling up along our roads. How sad it must be to our Lord when we humans spoil this glorious earth.
Let us remember what the Bible says about the responsibility of mankind; In Genesis 2:15 we read:“The Lord God took the man and put him in the Garden of Eden to till it and keep it.”
Prayer: Loving Creator, stir us up in thought and deed that we may be dedicated stewards of our incomparable earth. In our Lord’s name. Amen
[image: image5.jpg]



MINIATURE GOLF
March 22nd
The Sr. Youth Group will be hosting its 9th annual Miniature Golf Fund Raiser for our mission trip to the NJ Shore.  
YOUR sponsorship and support is greatly needed and appreciated.  The money we raise will help us to partner will local ministries to address the very basic needs of the residents. 
SPONSORSHIP LEVELS ARE:
$50 - PAR
$100 - HOLE SPONSOR
$250 - BIRDIE
$500 - EAGLE
$1,000 - HOLE IN ONE
Each sponsors name will be recognized in our flyers and program.
[image: image2.jpg]



Sr. YG 
MISSION TRIP 2014
Destination - Niagara Fall, NY 
The week of July 13 - 19.
Registration Form is in this Tidings.
They need to be returned with a $50 non refundable deposit by April 1st..
Sr. YOUTH GROUP
Mark your calendar:
March 2, 16, 22 & 23
The 2nd is a double header.  We will meet in the morning to lead worship and again at 6pm in the evening for our regular meeting
The 16th is our 6PM regular meeting
The 22nd is our 9th annual mini-golf fund raising event.  We will set up decorate the holes starting at 2pm.  The course will be open for golfers at 6pm.
The 23rd Matt Ciaccio and Jenna Hipko’s team is usher at our 10am service.

COMING 
FALL OF 2014
TRANSFORMED an exciting all church campaign, based on Romans 12:2 “Do not conform any longer to the pattern of this world, BUT be transformed by the renewing of your mind.”
Kick off date is October 5th.  
BREAVEMENT


Our sympathy to the family of Dorothy Madell, who died 2/12; and Karen Stewart, who died 2/17.
Communion 

Offerings

Feel Good by Helping Someone Out!!
Do you have a favorite charity that is near and dear to your heart? Are you aware of any local families who may be in need of assistance? If so, the Church Family and Spiritual Life ministry team is looking for suggestions of those who would benefit from our monthly communion offerings. Throughout the year the information (person/charity’s name, address etc.) may be given to Debbie Cheeseman during coffee hour or she can be contacted at either Dbcheese@aol.com or 732-254-0074.

CHECK US OUT 

Our website has a brand new look.
You can check it out by going to www.stpaulsmilltownnj.org or look us up on facebook.

Are you experiencing the Empty Nest Syndrome?
If your son or daughter has recently left for college and you find yourself experiencing some of the empty nest syndrome, it may be time for you to find a volunteer niche for yourself. We have ideal, flexible volunteer positions in which you can reach out to neighbors in the community and assist them with transportation, visits, or respite care, or possibly help us raise funds to continue to help those living with chronic health conditions locally. If you are looking to fill a few hours a month with something worthwhile to do, please call Interfaith Network of Care today at (732) 247-1655.
ON LINE GIVING
We now provide an option for online giving on our web page.

Why online giving? There are many reasons one may choose to give online. Some reasons below:

· It is an alternative option to the traditional envelope tithing.
· It helps individuals and families remain faithful in their giving even when they are out of town or unable to attend a weekend service.

· You would like to contribute to additional church funds or programs whenever the Spirit moves you to do so.
· It is easy, safe and secure.
We use PayPal for processing our online payments. You will need a PayPal account to give online. Clicking the "Donate" button below will redirect you to Paypal to complete your transaction. 

If you would like to specify a specific ministry to give to, please indicate in the area provided to “Add special instructions to the seller” on the online form.

You have a choice to transfer funds from your PayPal account to St. Paul’s Church or you can use a credit card. If you choose to use a credit card, please use it responsibly.

OFFERING ENVELOPES
Thank you to everyone who has indicated your account number when making a donation (cash or check) to St. Paul’s.  This really helps the counting teams.

Also, it is a great help when you use the envelope provided as it contains information that is needed to correctly record information to your account.  

If you need envelopes, please call Carol in the church office.


[image: image3]
COFFEE HOUR

Julie Park & Tracy Rucinski are coordinating coffee hour.  Sign up at coffee hour or be in contact with Julie at 732-545-4266 mj1park@optonline.net  or Tracy at 732-545-6982 traycee7413@yahoo.com.
YOUR ASSISTANCE is still needed 
to provide refreshments for coffee hour.


You are responsible for providing eats, and milk for kids. Sunny D is generously providing juice.
Coffee and cups are provided. 

MEMORIAL FUND

LANDIS & LORETTA BRINDLE


Landis & Betty Brindle

SCHOLARSHIP FUND

RAY CONGER, who passed away March 18, 2006


Marjorie Conger
THANK YOU…

Those who served 115 dinners at Elijah’s Promise on February 2nd: 

Grace Kothari
Ann Malyshko

Jane Osman

Lorraine Fisezi

Margaret Schmidt

Emily Sensenbach-Gopal

Following are the steps involved in this project:

.
Every first Sunday of the month we gather at 2:00 pm at 21 Nelson St. in New Brunswick.

.
Prepare the food and serve between 2:00 pm & 4:30 pm.

We invite volunteers to be part of this noble cause.  If you are interested, 
please contact Margaret Schmidt at 
732-390-0169.
Music at St. Paul’s

Lenten Cantata

Our Adult Choir is now preparing music for Lent and Holy Week.  Interested in joining us for the season?  It’s not too late, but rehearsals for the Lenten cantata do begin Thurs., Feb. 27th. 

This year, the choir will present a cantata on Palm Sunday, April 13, called The Lenten Sketches.  The piece’s movements are all based on moments from Christ’s life and Passion and will presented with works from the visual arts.
Upcoming dates

Looking ahead to our Lenten and Easter season, we have some exciting musical offerings coming up!

Ash Wed., March 5. Our community service will be held at St. Paul’s this year, with special music from our Adult Choir and that of the Methodist church.

Choir Festival, April 6. Our Adult Choir will join with several others at Our Lady of Peace in North Brunswick.

Choir Cantata, April 13 (Palm Sunday).  Our Palm Sunday worship will include music and visual art inspired by the life and passion of Christ.

For all of these events, we welcome new and additional members into our choir.  Questions!  See Emily.

Hymn Festival
On Sun., March 23rd, Emily Sensenbach-Gopal will present a hymn festival (with audience participation, of course!) at Abiding Presence Lutheran Church, 2220 Pennington Road, Ewing, NJ. The program begins at 3 pm.  Free admission.
HEAD USHERS FOR

March
  2
Consistory Team #1 Communion

  9
Jim Creighton
16
Fran Christ
23
Elana Kircher

30
Joan Peck
GREETERS FOR 

March
  2
Greg Reeves
  9
Alice Plantec
16
Bunny Theurich
23
Arlene Mowery & Jane Osman
30
Curtis & Joan Peck

*Greeters are asked to arrive at church by 9:20 a.m.

GREETER COORDINATORS 

Judy Skalla & Thelma Rudnitzky 

**********************************
CHANGES TO

JUNIOR SERMON

Please notify the church office if your child would like to participate by bringing an item in for the Junior Sermon.  Rather than assign, 

each week we will invite an interested child to participate.  Please email carolstpauls@optonline.net or call 

732-828-0020.

**********************************
Consistory Minutes

February 10, 2014

IN ATTENDANCE:

Dianne Andreula, Carolyn Erb, Debbie Cheeseman, Peter Herral, Jill Hipko, Steve Kircher, Dick MacDowell, Debbie Paley, Joan Peck, Rob Ramsen, Emma Rumen, Don Wesen, and Rich Weyer.

-  Steve K. called the meeting to order at 7:40pm.

-  Minutes from the January’s Consistory meeting were presented and approved, motion by Dick M., 2nd Debbie C.

FINANCIALS:

- January 2014 financial report - was presented and approved – motion by Jill H., 2nd Joan P.

CONSISTORY: 
- Communion

March - Team 1 (Dick M., Don W., and Carmen D.)
- Communion Offering

March - FISH
April – The Daisy Association
WORSHIP

· Sunday, February 23rd – Bruce Anglin, Preaching; Debbie Paley, Liturgist.

· Wednesday, March 5th – Ash Wednesday – St. Paul’s is hosting worship service and coffee hour.

· Mid-week Lent Services will begin Wednesday, March 12th and continue through Wednesday, April 9th.  The theme will be Soul Detox, a DVD series, focusing on recognizing and removing hidden dangers from our lives.

· Wednesday, March 12th – Mid-week Lenten worship leader is needed – contact Pastor R. if you are interested.
· Sunday, March 16th – Preaching:  Krystal Ramsen.
· Lent Worship Services Theme will be:  “The Easter Experience”.  
MINISTRY TEAMS:


Church Family & Spiritual Life: 

· ASH WEDNESDAY, March 5th – St. Paul’s will be hosting the Church service and coffee hour.
· LENTEN FAMILY DINNERS and WORSHIP SERVICES – will begin on Wednesday, March 12th and continue through Wednesday, April 9th.  Dinner will be served at 6:30pm followed by a half-hour Worship service at 7:30pm.
EDUCATION

· Sunday School and Confirmation Class – going well.
· Wednesday, March 12th – Confirmation class – Debbie P. will teach.
- Youth Groups:
         - Retreat – February 21st – 23rd in Harvey Cedars.  There will be 35 youth and adult chaperones attending.

         - Mission Trip:  July 13th – 20th in Niagara Falls.

         - Applebee’s Fundraiser Breakfast – a profit of $1,000 was made.  Thanks to everyone who participated. 



“Gods at War” – There are 3 groups currently scheduled – Tuesday and Friday evenings and Wednesday afternoons.                             
PROPERTY


Need to follow up on:

· Doors – Materials for doors have been ordered – installation will begin as soon as the material is delivered.
· Sanctuary Windows – Pastor Rich will follow up with Willet Hauser for their free, no obligation, inspection of our stained glass windows.
· Fire Inspection –  Pastor Rich and Dick M. met with the Fire Marshall on January 16th.
· Roof leak in the East Stairwell of the Education Building has been repaired, cost $280.
· Snow Removal – Dan Holsten and Carmen DeLorenzo will coordinate.  The problem at this time is the lack of salt available.
· Dishwasher in Parsonage not working - will be replaced.
· BMW car in parking lot – looking into who it belongs to.
· Fire alarm system – problem was faulty phone lines – Verizon has installed new phone lines.
2014 Projects:

· Two Broken Windows in Education Building (Hallway and Scout Room)– Tony Scelsa will arrange 
for repair of the windows.
· Need to complete the drain system from the north side of the Church to the field drain – to include parsonage and sump pump drain (6” PVC).  Hire a contractor or volunteers from St. Paul’s?
· Roofer - Final repair of the Yankee Gutter on Parsonage; possibly installation of a strip heater.
· Roofer – Find and block roof access where squirrels enter.
· Re-point bricks at the parsonage, church doors.  Ask about brass from the hardware.
· Friendly Electric – Find and repair “west” air handler in the social hall.  (Freon leak)
· Dick M., - Repair or replace office zone valve. (NEVCO) Micro JW.
· Dick M., - Repair radiation – ladies room in the Social Hall.
· Dick M., - Replace or clean a/c filters.
Old Business

· Performance reviews of employees:  Debbie P. has not received completed evaluations from everyone.  It was decided that she will compile the information that she has and bring the information to our next Consistory Meeting. 
New Business

· YouthWorks:  Would like to use St. Paul’s Church this summer as a site to house multi-generational Church groups to support, partner, and serve in the community.  They would arrive on May 24th to begin setting up for summer groups.  The groups will be staying in our social hall from June 8th through June 27th.  A motion was made by Rob R., 2nd by Joan P. and approved, to allow YouthWorks to use our facility at no charge for the summer of 2014.
· Girl Scout Cookies – Dianne Andreula’s granddaughter is selling Girl Scout Cookies to ship overseas to our troops.  So, if you’d like to send cookies to our troops, on Sunday, February 23rd, during coffee hour, Dianne will be collecting money for the cookies.  
Future Meeting Dates:  

February 24th – Ministry Team Meeting   
March 10th – Consistory Meeting 

Adjournment:

- Motion to adjourn by Don W., 2nd Debbie C.

- Meeting adjourned at 8:50  

- Prayer concerns were solicited     


Respectfully submitted,

Emma Rumen






ST. PAUL’S CHURCH

Founded in 1872

So. Main St. & W. Lakewood Ave.

Rev. Richard H. Weyer, Pastor

Emily Sensenbach-Gopal, 

Director of Music

Church Office 732 828-0020

FAX # 732 828-0027

stpaulschurch@optonline.net

www.stpaulsmilltownnj.org

Please leave a message if no one is available.

Church Secretary  Mrs. Carol Lagowski

Office hours:  9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Controller  Mrs. Carolyn Erb

    (address inquiries to church office)

Please address all financial inquiries to the Church Office.

NEXT TIDINGS DEADLINE – Thursday, March 20th.

NEXT COMMUNION DATE

March 2
2014 CONSISTORY

Elders:

Dianne Andreula

Debbie Cheeseman

Peter Herral

Jill Hipko

Joan Peck

Tanya Roberts

Don Wesen

Deacons:

Garret Conger

Carmen Delorenzo

Steve Kircher

Dick MacDowell

Debbie Paley
Robert Ramsen
Emma Rumen

********************************

Save time and prevent mistakes by writing your parishioner number on your checks and envelopes. Example:  002W
********************************

Please notify the church office if any of the following changes occur in your household: address change, phone number change, email change, marriage, separation/divorce, death, birth, adoption, adult child(ren) moving out, or a family member being moved to a rehab. or nursing home.

We would like to keep our membership list up-to-date, but we need YOUR cooperation to do so!

ST. PAUL’S CHURCH

62 South Main Street

Milltown, NJ  08850

(732) 828-0020

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

DATES TO REMEMBER:
March 2 – Congregational Meeting

March 3 - Men of St. Paul’s

March 5 – Ash Wednesday

March 22 – Miniature Golf
TIDINGS

MARCH, 2014
Worship Service

10:00 a.m.

Sunday School

10:00 a.m.

Rev. Richard H. Weyer, Pastor

DATED MATERIAL

February 13, 2014
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EASTER LILIES
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